
Minutes of the Liquor Control Review Board 
Thursday, January 4, 2018 - 7:30 p.m. 

Village Hall - Room 130 
 

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.    
 

2. Roll Call:  
Present: Chair Jane Miller and members Phil Keeku, Vanessa Matheny 
Absent:  Lyn Conniff and Ron Orzel 
Also Present: Village Attorney Paul Stephanides, Business Service Manager 

Loretta Daly  
 

3. Agenda Approval 
 

It was moved by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Matheny to approve 
the Agenda as presented. A voice vote was taken and the motion was approved. 

 
4. Public Comment 
 

None. 
 

5. Approval of Minutes 
 

It was moved by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Matheny to approve 
the Liquor Control Review Board’s (“LCRB”) November 28, 2017 meeting minutes 
as presented. A voice vote was taken and the minutes were approved as presented. 

 
6. New Business 
 

A. Application of Suburrito, Inc. DBA Hecho En Oak Park for a Class B-3 Liquor 
License at 1053 Lake Street 

 
Saul Garcia was present on behalf of Hecho En Oak Park.  Hecho En Oak Park is a sit 
down restaurant with a 30 patron seating capacity.  It has been open for 
approximately 10 months and they now seek a B-3 license.  They have 10 years’ 
experience and have a restaurant called Camaleon in Cicero. 
 
A motion was made by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Matheny to 
recommend approval of a Class B-3 liquor license for Hecho En Oak Park. 
 
The roll call was as follows: 
AYES:  Members Keeku, Miller, Matheny  
NAYS: None 
The motion was approved. 

  



B. Application of Bricks of Oak Park, LLC dba Bricks Wood Fired Pizza Café for a 
Class B-2 Liquor License at 128 N. Oak Park Avenue 

 
Bill Wilson was present on behalf of Bricks of Oak Park (“Bricks”).  Bricks has seven 
western suburban locations and seek to open in Oak Park during the first week of 
February  2018.  They are a café styled store and food is baked in a brick oven.  The 
restaurant will seat approximately 62 patrons.   
 
A motion was made by Member Matheny and seconded by Member Keeku to 
recommend approval of a Class B-2 liquor license for Bricks of Oak Park. 
 
The roll call was as follows: 
AYES:  Members Keeku, Miller, Matheny 
NAYS: None 
The motion was approved. 
 
C. February 2018 Renewals 

 
The February 2018 annual liquor license renewals were presented.  A motion was 
made by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Matheny to approve the annual 
renewals. 
 
The roll call was as follows: 
AYES:  Members  Keeku, Matheny, Miller 
NAYS: None 
The motion was approved. 
 

7. Old Business 
 

The Village Board has approved the LCRB’s previous liquor license recommendation 
from the November 2017 meeting. 

 
8. Administrative Report 
 

None. 
 

9. Board Member Comments 
 

None. 
 
10. Adjournment 
 

It was moved by Member Keeku and seconded by Member Matheny to adjourn. A 
voice vote was taken and the motion was approved. The meeting adjourned at 8:02 
p.m. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Paul L. Stephanides, Board Liaison and Recording Secretary 
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